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10th November 2021 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

REFURBISHMENT OF OUTDOOR AREA FOR PRE-SCHOOL 

The refurbishment of the outdoor area in front of the annexe, where the wooden train and other 

equipment is currently located and which Pre-School use, was due to be completed during the Summer 

holiday.  However, due to the company having issues with sourcing the wood during the pandemic, the 

work was delayed.   

I can now confirm that the work is due to commence on Monday 15th November (or possibly Tuesday 

16th November) and will take two weeks to complete.  During this time, the area will be fenced off.  

Please exercise caution at drop-off and collection times. 

Please note that, from Monday 15th November, Reception children are to enter and exit via the gate in 

their outdoor area whilst Pre-School children are to enter and exit via the main front door of the 

annexe.  

The contractors and staff appreciate your understanding during this time.   

We are very much looking forward to the completion of this as part of our ongoing plan to improve our 

outdoor environment.  Thank you to the Lionel Walden School Association for agreeing to fund part of 

this project. 

If you would like any further information, please contact me via the School Office. 

Yours sincerely 

S A Barnard-Taylor 

Mrs S A Barnard-Taylor  

Headteacher 

 

 


